

Terry E. Branstad Governor

Kim Reynolds Lt. Governor

Karen A. Keninger Director January 31, 2012

Holly M. Lyons, Division Director Legislative Fiscal Bureau 2nd Floor State Capitol Des Moines, IA 50319

Dear Ms. Lyons:

Chapter 216B.3(12d) requires the Iowa Department for the Blind to report to the General Assembly each year concerning the plastic and recycled content products and the soy-based inks regularly purchased by the Department. The Department's previous report was dated December 6, 2010 for the year ending June 30, 2010.

In fiscal year 2011, the Department \$41,193.63 in printing orders. Each specified soy-based ink and recycled paper.

Sincerely,

Karen A. Keninger

Director

Cc Secretary of the Senate Chief Clerk of the House

KAK/tlb

524 Fourth Street

Des Moines, IA 50309-2364

Tel: 515-281-1333

800-362-2587

Fax: 515-281-1263

TTY: 515-281-1355

www.IDBonline.org